ITEM O

## Lamoille North Supervisory Union



95 Cricket Hill Road • Hyde Park, VT 05655-9106 • 802.888.3142 • Fax 802.888.7908

March 30, 2018

Secretary Rebecca Holcombe Vermont Agency of Education 219 North Main Street, Suite 402 Barre, VT 05641 APR 20 2018

Agency of Education Secretary's Office

Dear Secretary Holcombe,

I am writing on behalf of Lamoille North Supervisory Union to ask for forgiveness for **one** day of school closure due to inclement weather. Thus far, our schools have a total number of **six** days of school closures due to severe weather.

Many of our school faculty are scheduled for professional development that has been planned well in advance; having school that continues into the week of June 18<sup>th</sup> will necessitate a change and/or cancellation of workshops and hired expert facilitators.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Respectfully,

Catherine Gallagher, M.Ed. Superintendent of Schools

Lamoille North Supervisory Union